
                         HINGHAM HIGH SCHOOL PTO MINUTES DECEMBER 1, 2016 
 
ATTENDANCE: Barbie Dwyer (President), Michelle Ayer (Secretary), Marcy Lamlein (hospitality), 
Paula Girouard McCann (Principal), Esther Zhong (parent)  
 
Principal’s Report (Paula G McCann) 

 Thank you from the staff for the most recent round of mini grants and the Thanksgiving 
pies for all the HHS staff (including bus drivers) 

 Items for discussion at the next school committee meeting will be an update on the Class 
of 2016 and a recommendation to change GPA calculation to the commonly used GPA 
method to go into effect for the Class of 2019 

 Discussion on how GPA is viewed by college admission officers  
 
Treasurer’s Report (Barbie Dwyer for Claudia Eaton) 

 YTD finances are ahead of budget  
 

Secretary’s Report (Michelle Ayer) 

 November PTO meeting minutes updated and approved. Updated on website 
 
Committee Reports  

Hospitality (Marcy Lamlein)  

 Thanksgiving pie give-away a resounding success: a total of 130 pies donated and 
distributed to all HHS staff and bus drivers 

 Next year will have some pies delivered on Tuesday to give to cafeteria staff  

 December hospitality event will be a fruit and quiche lunch 

 Committee purchasing toaster, toaster oven and microwave for the staff lunchroom 
 

Climate Committee (Michelle Ayer)  

 Plans for the Senior Class day of service in April underway and committee is soliciting 
projects from various town organizations 

 Discussion of PTO funds to support service day to be discussed at next PTO meeting 
 

Fundraising 

 Sport & Ski sale raised over $7k; incredible job by the committee 

 PTO looking for chair for next year’s event 

 Fruit Center fundraiser raised $960 
 
Class Parents 

 Senior prom red carpet event will need to include additional police detail to manage 
traffic. HCAM will be invited to film the event 
 

Meeting Adjourned 10:15. Next PTO meeting Thursday, Feb 2, 9:30am Room 103 
(no January meeting) 


